Minutes

ST PAUL’S JUNIOR SCHOOL SUPPORTERS’ GROUP
Minutes of General Meeting
Thursday 1st September 2011
1. Meeting Opened
The meeting was opened at 7.34pm by President Paul Hardie.
2. In Attendance
Paul Hardie, Allan Deacon, Sue Elliott, Nat Nixon, Juanita Rayner, Marianne Connolly, Cheryl Wegener, Justin Lawson, Anita Lendvay, Becky Mammen, Gary Jackson, Kathy Lollback.
Welcome to Cheryl Wegener and Marianne Connolly.
Apologies
Wendy Kirkham, Jason Samuel, Brooke Long, Alan Bradley, Kylie Graham, Julie Hardie
3. Acceptance of Minutes from 11th August 2011
Minutes accepted as true and correct. Proposed: Justin Lawson, Seconded: Juanita Rayner.
4. Head/Deputy Head of Junior School Report 
Marianne Connolly reported:
·  The children made spring flowers and lined the gardens in the Junior School for the first day of spring. 
·  Parent Teacher interviews are scheduled for next week and bookings were made using the online booking system (PTO).  If parents have missed the cut off date and wish to make an interview they should make arrangements with the class teacher.
·  The Fancy Dress ball is to be held on the 14th September and each year level are practising dances for the night and the year 2/3 Choir will be singing.  It is a fun night, lots of parents dress up which adds to the atmosphere and some of the best outfits are family themed outfits. 

·  On September 7 a meeting is being held to discuss the new Pre Prep facility.  Parents who have children who are entering PrePrep should have received an invitation.  Parents are invited to come along to find out more information about what it might look like, including viewing the plans that have been drawn for facility.  There has been a lot of interest from families.

5. Treasurer’s Report
Allan Deacon advised that no transactions have occurred since the last meeting.
Tonight Allan received a cheque of $1162.19 from Coffee Royal for Term 1 & 2.  The JSSG moved a vote of thanks to Julie and Adrian Chippendale for their continued support
There are funds available of $20,146.02 before impending payments and ongoing commitments as at 31 August 2011.

Uncommitted funds stand at $9,796.02 as at 31 August 2011.

6. CPL Report
Julie Hardie advised by a written report:
Fancy Dress Ball – Wednesday 14th September 2011 5.30pm – 9pm

Order forms were sent home with the children this week for the *Lights, Camera, Action - the Stars of St Paul's Fancy Dress Ball*  If you haven’t received yours yet an email containing all the information and the order form will be emailed by the CPL’s.  Pre ordering is strongly encouraged for the BBQ as this will help the committee with purchasing to ensure everyone is catered for on the night.  Order forms and payment are due by Friday 9th September and can be returned to the collection box in Junior School Reception located on Mrs Abbott’s desk.  

In addition to the BBQ, there will be soft drinks (no alcohol will be available) small packets of chips, lolly bags and glow sticks available for purchase on the night.  The Coffee Van will also be on hand selling hot drinks.  

 

An event like this takes lots of planning - if you would like to lend a hand, please contact Natasha Keir pnkeir@bigpond.net.au or Alison Willis alison_willis@bigpond.com for more information. 

 

Father’s Day Sale

The Father’s Day gifts were wrapped and packed on Thursday 25th August – THANKS to all the children who placed orders this year and to the CPL’s and parent volunteers who lent a hand to sort and wrap all the gifts.  A big thank you also to Mrs Abbott for her help each day with collections.  A profit of around $620 will be made once final monies are received from additional orders early next week.  

Coles Sports for Schools & Woolworths Earn and Learn Program

The points are accumulating nicely for both programs.  Please keep sending in the Coles Vouchers and the Woolworths Shopping Dockets – collection boxes are located in Junior School Reception and now also in the Well Being Centre which Mrs Harle will collect and bring down to the main collection box each week.

Carpark Raffle

Brooke Long will run the next Car Park Raffle scheduled for the last week of Term 3 – the winner will be entitled to parking for Term 4 2011 and Term 1 2012.  

The JSSG Car Park Raffle will be held from Monday, 12th September through to Friday, 16th September.  Tickets are $5 each or 3 for $10 and will be available for purchase from the Attunga Street bus shelter.  The raffle will be drawn at Assembly on Friday morning, September 16th, and the winner will be notified by phone.
Thank you

Julie Hardie  

7. Correspondence
Kathy Lollback reported the correspondence since the last JSSG meeting and passed around the folder for Committee Members to view:

This included correspondence regarding–
·  Fancy Dress Dance
·  Football Supporter’s Group Wine Drive

·  Request for help at Golf Day

·  Ladies Auxiliary Morning Tea 

·  McDonald’s Fundraiser complaint
Action items arising from August meeting
· 
Seek authorisation within the school to proceed with the McDonald’s fundraising initiative and to identify an appropriate fundraising target. (Cheryl Wegener)
Marianne advised that it is OK to proceed however mentioned that one parent has complained advising that they are not happy for the school to proceed with this fundraiser.
The offering of food is from the healthy choice range which allows families to choose a healthier alternative or not to participate if that is what they wish.  

McDonalds Bracken Ridge has supported the school on numerous occasions providing apples, water and prizes for many events and has been a great support to the school.
All the supplies for this event are at no charge so all monies received will directly benefit the school.

This event will likely proceed in Term 4.
· 
Contact David Harmer to see if we can obtain any photos of the previous fancy dress dance for display. (Paul Hardie)
Couldn’t get photos as email account was no longer active, action closed.
· Write to Sue Elliott to advise of canteens that the JSSG are responsible for and the scheduled dates. (Julie Hardie)
Action completed.
· Parents to offer feedback on the duration of the Athletics Development Day, specifically for Prep children. ( Alan Bradley)  
Action completed.
· Request a teacher for the CASP (Marianne Connolly)


No teacher available at this stage.
· Advise association of Senior Student parking violations (Paul Hardie)
Action completed.
· Write to Linda to advise that the JSSG has voted to cancel the movie night in term 3 due to the Fancy Dress dance being held 5 days later. (Paul Hardie)
Action completed.
· Seek a room for storage of boxes of books for a week.  (Cheryl Wegener)
Boxes will be delivered to each classroom and stored in the classrooms until Friday afternoon/sale day.
· Donate 100 empty A4 boxes for book storage. (Paul Hardie)
Boxes will be delivered to the school receiving dock, marked to Mrs Connolly’s attention, on 21st October.
· Provide names to the Association of leaving parents for recognition. (Kathy Lollback)
The Association has been advised that the JSSG wish to put forward names, waiting on further details to clarify the guidelines.
	


8. Sports Programs
The Cricket Supporters group had a good sign on with 44 boys from Junior School starting on Oct 8. They have been able to fill teams in Under 8’s, 9’s, 10’s & 11’s.
On the 3rd October a Cricket development day is scheduled, thus far with 40 rsvps. It should be a great day with QLD Cricket coaching for 2-3 hours and then a few practice matches scheduled.

Swimming Supporters – starts in term 4. They are looking for volunteers; if you are interested please contact Allie Smith.
9. Other Supporter Group events
NIL

10. Other business

Association Meeting 

Treasurer’s Report
Retail shop

· July Profit of $10K vs $6K budget and $2K 2010

· Profit YTD of $86 vs $69K Budget $86 2010

Tuckshop

· Profit for the month of $530 vs ($1696) budget and $168 2010

· Loss YTD of ($16K) vs (415) budget and ($10K) 2010

The Association tender process for a café in the new Sutton Building is underway.  No details of the decision are known at this stage.
Fancy Dress
The Fancy Dress will be a terrific event, they are lots of fun.  On Wednesday 14th September set up will begin from 10am, if you are around and can help set up please meet at the PE centre, all help is greatly appreciated.

Book Sale
· The concept of the book sale is that families will be asked to donate books between the 24th – 27th October and these will be sold at a central book sale on Friday afternoon 28th October, from 2.30pm – 4pm.

· The storage boxes not required until the Friday before.

· $1 for hard book cover, 50 cents for paperback.

· Spoken to Francis in the JS library and she is keeping books that come out of circulation.
· Books suitable for under 14 year old children that are left over will be donated to PNG and distributed to children in need.  Other books will be donated to Lifeline.
·  The book sale will be promoted the week commencing 18th October via letters, and posters.  Justin Lawson will assist with the design of the poster.  Jan Abbot is able to assist with the copying of notes and distribution to the classroom.
· Year 6 boys will help deliver books from the classrooms to the bus shelter/sale area.
Action: Juanita Rayner to write a note to parents prior to the holidays with a date claimer and CPL’s to send to all classes.  
Action: Paul Hardie to send Juanita FSUR form to request tables and tents.

Camping at St Paul’s

There will be a meeting to discuss CASP, date to be confirmed. (Now confirmed as 7.30pm Thursday 8/9/11 at McDonald’s Bracken Ridge – Alan Deacon chairman)
Portrait fundraiser 
The JSSG Family portrait day is 9th October.  The booking forms went home today and an email will also go out through the CPLs.  
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, 6th October 2011 from 7.30pm and will be held in the Library.

Meeting closed at 8.06 pm.
ACTION TABLE
	Write a note to parents prior to the holidays with a date claimer and CPL’s to send to all classes.  
	Juanita Rayner

	Send Juanita Rayner FSUR form to request tables and tents.


	Paul Hardie
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